GUAM BEHAVIORAL
HEALTH AND WELLNESS
CENTER

PUBLIC NOTICE
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL FOR
Professional Services
For Adults with Serious Mental lliness Who Are
Homeless or At Imminent Risk for Homelessness

GBHWC RFP 03-2020

Guam Behavioral Health and Wellness Center (GBHWC), formerly Department of Mental Health and
Substance Abuse, is soliciting proposals from private,-public, for-profit or non-profit organizations,
companies or individuals interested in providing professional services for adults with serious mental illness
who are homeless or at imminent risk for homelessness.

Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, the Request for Proposal (RFP) is available by calling telephone number
(671) 647-5395 or 647-5397 for an appointment for public inspection or to pick up a hard copy at 790
Governor Carlos G. Camacho Road, Tamuning, Guam between 8:30 AM. to 4:30 P.M. during the
weekdays except holidays. The proposal can also be downloaded at www.gbhwec.guam.gov.

Prospective Offerors are required to register with GBHWC to ensure that they receive notices regarding
any changes or updates to the RFP. Official communications, clarifications and amendments to the RFP will
be sent to all registered Offerors. A registration form is provided with the RFP as Form A. GBHWC will
not be liable for failure to provide notice to any Offeror that does not register current contact information.

Questions regarding this RFP should be written, addressed and sent to the GBHWC Director by U.S. Mail,
facsimile (671) 649-6948 or electronic mail at marilyn.aflague@gbhwc.guam.gov by August 21, 2020.
All correspondence will be recorded, considered confidential and timely responded to in the form of an
answer or amendment, whichever is applicable in accordance with Guam Procurement Regulations.

The DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT OF PROPQOSALS is no later than 4:30 P.M. Chamorro Standard Time,
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 26, 2020. All proposals must be addressed to the GBHWC Director and
sent to 790 Governor Carlos Camacho Road, Tamuning, Guam 96913. Because of the COVID-
19 Pandemic, please call (671) 647-5395 or 647-5397 for arrangements to accept hand
deliveries. Electronic mail (email) will not be accepted.

GBHWC shall have the right to reject all proposals or offers that have been submitted in response to this
RFP, and/or may cancel this RFP at any time if the Director determines such to be in the interest of
GBHWC or if allowed by law or regulation.

GBHWC is an Equal Opportunity Employer and Provider.

THERESA C. ARRIOLA
Director
August 17, 2020
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